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We Thank You Lord for all that  
you give us freely 

Charity 

      

        Unity 

            

             Fraternity 

                

                     Patriotism 



 

               Grand Knight  

                   Dave Viger 

 
 

Brothers Knights,  
 
     September was another very productive month for us!  We enjoyed a wonderful Labor Day Picnic, an excellent Silver 
Rose Ceremony, celebrated Corporate Communion, began the 40 Days for Life Campaign with a vision to access God’s 
power through prayer, fasting, and peaceful vigil to end abortion, led Thursday's Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, and last 
but certainly not least, had an extremely successful month of BINGO!  In addition to those activities, I heard many very com-
plimentary comments on last month's OUTSTANDING newsletter.  Still to come this month, we look forward to our 5th 
Tuesday Special Event – "Why I Chose To Be A Priest" which I'm sure will be an equally enjoyable and enlightening event! 
(editor’s note:  If you are reading this after the 29th of September, I hope you were able to come) 

 
     As we look forward to October, some of our plans already include: judging the Creative Contraption & Columbus Day 
Poster Contests for the youth, leading the Rosary prior to weekend masses, family Halloween night at the hall, and continuing 
with the 40 Days for Life pro-life campaign! 
 
     Looking even further ahead to November, I want to focus on the 2nd Degree Exemplification we have scheduled, here 

at our hall, on Saturday, November 14th, time to be determined.  I sent an email to our 1st Degree Knights soliciting their 
commitment to participate in the degree, if possible.  As of the writing of this article, sadly, only one has made that commit-
ment.  Please, if you are a 1st Degree Knight, strongly consider participating and let me know one way or the other.   
 
     In closing I want to say that the time, effort and work that many of you devote in planning and executing activities and that 
being done to share the information through our newsletter is very inspiring!  Thank you and may God Bless you!  
 

Vivat Jesus! 

Dave Viger, GK 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Brother Knights, 
      
     October is Respect Life Month in the U.S.  Thanks for your untiring efforts to support the dignity of the life of every hu-
man being from conception to natural death.  It’s good to remind ourselves that being pro-life is much more than being against 
abortion. Being pro-life means that we respect the dignity of the unborn, the handicapped, the elderly, the dying, victims of 
sex-trafficking, the prisoner (even those on death row), refugees, migrants, and anyone whose life or dignity is under threat. 
But the unborn are among the most vulnerable. 
      
     But let us not forget the guilt and shame which those involved in abortion carry within themselves. That includes men as 
well as women. As Knights and good Catholics please continue to reach out to them and encourage them to come to the Sac-
rament of Reconciliation. 
      
     Recently, Pope Francis gave all priests the power to forgive the sin of abortion. Previously, because the sin of abortion is 
so serious, a woman or man had to be absolved by a bishop. In order to make the mercy of God more accessible, Pope Francis 
now gives the faculty to all priests throughout the world. In the U.S. and some other countries the Bishop has already dele-
gated this faculty to priests.  In the Diocese of Jackson, priests have been able to forgive the sin of abortion for over 30 years.  
This is not true in every Diocese throughout the world.  That is why Pope Francis is extending that faculty during the Year of 
Mercy which begins December 8, 2015. Again, if you know of anyone carrying the share of this sin, please encourage them to 
experience the mercy of God in the Sacrament of Reconciliation.  And I know that you will continue praying the Rosary dur-
ing October for the dignity of all human life. 

 
                                                                                          Fr. Frank 

 

Chaplain 

Fr. Francis Cosgrove 
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Deputy Grand Knight  

Dave Klutz 

 

 
 
 
     This month's report is going to look like a book report and movie review,  because I just finished a great book and watched a 
wonderful movie that I think all knights should read and see.  First the book:  Saint John Paul the Great: His Five Loves by Jason 
Evert.  Discover the five greatest loves of Saint John Paul II, through remarkable unpublished stories about him from bishops, 
priests who organized his papal pilgrimages, his students in Poland, Swiss Guards, and others. The book is written in a fashion that 
makes it a very easy read  The first part is a bio on his early life until he became pope, but the second part of the book is why you 
should read it. 
 
     Saint John Paul the Great's five loves are young people, human love, the Holy Eucharist, the Blessed Virgin Mary and the 
Cross.  I recommend this book to anyone who has ever wondered why the Catholic Church seems to have so much to say about 
marriage.  Our culture is convinced that it is only about “two people who love each other”  see what Saint John Paul said.  Evert 
draws on the Saint's long experience in what we now call young adult ministry, in which he offered both teaching and counseling to 
couples through their engagement and marriage: not a single couple he guided ever suffered a divorce. I found that simply amaz-
ing!  Rekindle your own faith by learning what captivated the heart of this great saint.   Reading the chapter on the Holy Eucharist 
while attending Adoration was fantastic.  Try it!   Best part is you can get this book very cheap.   
 
     Second, the movie, War room.  I went to see this movie not really knowing what it was about.  What I found was an outstand-
ingly produced movie with great actors.  The movie is about a family that appears to have it all.  But you quickly find out that looks 
are deceiving.  Their whole life changes when they run into Miss Clara, who encourages the couple to find happiness through 
prayer.  You have NEVER met a prayer warrior like Miss Clara.  She will force you to rethink how you pray.  I can't recommend 
this movie enough, especially if you want to improve your prayer life. 
 
     Finally, we still need a youth leader.  So after you read the chapter on Young People and watch the movie about praying, hope-
fully you will find God guiding you to help out our youth.  If you do please talk with me and we will work on getting you trained 
and ready for a great time! 

 

Dave 

 

 

 

 

I plan on writing articles for our Monthly News Letter about members (past & present), who have made our council what it is     

today. 

     The K of C Hall as it is today.  Andy Stockton, with a little help from others, built the stage as it is today.  This was done to have the bar and 
pool table area separate from the main hall.  He also built the ceiling as it is today.  For many years the main hall was set up for meetings every 
Tuesday.  The main hall was used for rentals and parties, which helped pay for the building.  If my memory is 
correct, the payments were $300.00 per month for the building. 
  
     As you look at the outside property today, it  is what was fenced off when the hall was built, but it all was not owned by the K of C.  The  
actual property line on the right side facing the hall from the highway would go through the back corner of the pavilion .  The left side was not 
properly fenced either. 
  
     I am happy to say John Bennett, PGK, John Casper, PGK, and others (can't remember who all) got the property as fenced off, legally ours. 
  
     The parking lot was a small area in front of the main entrance and not any by the kitchen door.  The parking lot was enlarged in the late 1980s 

or early 1990s.  A small parking area was added by the kitchen door.   More memories next month.    
  
John Maloney, PGK 

Special from     

 John Maloney, PGK 



 

   Bingo   

   Bob Leo 
    
     Just what is going on at the bingo hall? I'll tell you what!  We are coming into the 21st century.  As most of you know, our 
bingo console and flash board are outdated. they have served us well since we bought them approximately 5 years ago and 
they have paid for themselves over, and  over again.  It was time to retire them, as they have been causing us some problems.  
Like some of us, when we get old, it's starting to lose its memory.  This has happened a few times, where we had to leave the 
machine on until the next bingo session.  Then, lately, we found out that the manufacturers, would not be servicing that model 
of console anymore, due to not being able to get parts for it.  So I hope you will enjoy the new machine as much as our cus-
tomers do. 
 
     I would like to thank Paul Blier for the wonderful job that he is doing with our Special  and Intermission packs.  Paul took 
over this job from Tommy Beeman, who has done it for many years, saving the members untold hours of "Pack Parties".  
Tommy is unable to continue to do this, because he is helping his wife to rehabilitate from surgery.  Many thanks to Tommy 
for all of his hard work making up the packs. When you see Paul thank him for saving you from hours of "Pack Parties". 
 
Bob Leo 
Bingo Manager  

 
 
 
     
 
 

     Let me start by congratulating the Bob and Rosie Connor Family on being selected as our "Family of the Month" for Au-
gust.  Bob and his lovely wife Rosie are long time members of our church, they are both Eucharistic Ministers, and sponsors 
in the RCIA program.  Bob is a long time member of our council and has participated in many of our activities.  He is a steady 
worker at our bingo program, working the night shift.  Again, congratulations to Bob and Rosie Connor. 
  
     There haven't been too many Family activities in  the last  couple of months due to other conflicting events, but there is one 
date to remember, and that date is, Saturday, October 31st.  We all know what happens on that date! It's "Halloween".  We 
will have our Halloween family get together party at the K of C hall.  We will have a costume contest for the children and the 
adults, there will be prizes for the best costume, the most original costume, and the most creative costume.  So put your think-
ing caps on. We will also have an assortment of "gory" foods and snacks.  The council will provide the meat and soft drinks, 
but we are asking that you bring a side dish of your favorite and goriest food or dessert.  So, put on your scariest costume and 
come out and join in on the fun on October 31st, at 6:30 PM, place, at the Knights of Columbus Hall. 
 
Bob Leo 
Family Director 

 
 
 
 

     Thanks to all who worked at our East Mississippi visit on September 24th.  I would like to thank PJ Carter for taking 
charge of the visit in my absence.  He did a great job according to all accounts.  Our October visit will be on the 22nd with a 
Halloween Theme, maybe. 
 
     October will be quite busy, because in October, we will have the kickoff for our "Coats for Kids" Drive.  Please help if you 
can.  We accept new or slightly used coats.  Also in The American Cancer Society and Make a Wish Foundation will be-
gin.  We will also start on "Relay For Life".  If you are interested in helping out in any of these programs, please contact me at 
601-917-1781.  
 
     Another very worthwhile cause is the Iron Wheels Sportsman Club.  We will be planting fields to get ready for the season 
on October 10th.  Any and all help will be appreciated. 
 
Roland 
Community Chairman 
 

Community    

  Roland Stewart 

                 Family 

                Bob Leo 



 
 

 
      

 
Brother Knights, 
     It was an incredible blessing for me to travel to Washington D.C. to attend the Canonization Mass for St. Junipero Serra on Sep-
tember 23, 2015.  It was the first mass that Pope Francis had ever celebrated on US soil, and it was also the first canonization to be 
held in the United States. 
 
     About 50 seminarians and one priest from Notre Dame took a bus to DC for the event.  It was a quick trip, but I was able to get a 
seat at the Shrine of the Immaculate Conception and Pope Francis processed up the middle aisle and blessed all of us in the Church 
before walking outside onto the grounds for the mass (we watched mass on large television screens and were able to receive com-
munion). 
 
     When the Pope walked into the Church I felt like I was at an SEC football game.  The crowd was mostly excited seminarians and 
religious sisters so I guess it wasn’t surprising that it got a little rowdy!  When the Pope reached the altar and turned around and gave 
us a blessing I was very moved and grateful to be able to see a man who has inspired me so much in my own vocation.  In his homily 
he encouraged those present and everyone watching to “keep moving forward,” and to courageously face the challenges that come 
our way with faith in the power of God.   
 
     Pope Francis’ energy always inspires me. A friend and I noted that he looked pretty tired as he walked into the Shrine to greet us, 
but even so, his loving spirit is palpable and I was so appreciative of the time that he took to make sure he saw everyone who was in 
attendance. He came to DC right after visiting Cuba and he saw us the day before he addressed Congress. What a great model of 
priesthood for me and for so many other seminarians who have been blessed to be in formation while Francis is Pope.  He is a true 
servant leader and I am so happy I got to share a little bit of my experience with all of you! 
 
- Nick 

 

 

 
    

          Our rosary giveaway program is doing extremely well.  For the last month well over 150 rosaries were 
picked up in all three churches.  I think  that is wonderful.  With regards to our 5th Saturday Family Dinner... 
the last one was a success thanks to the so many brothers and auxiliary members who came to help.  Here is a 
line up of what we have going for the month of October. 
 
     For the whole month of October ( each and every weekend Mass )- - - -   We will lead the praying of the 
rosary  
 
     Oct. 13 at 6:30 PM. - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Columbus Day Mass and Potluck 
meal at the K of C Hall  
         
     Oct. 31st at 6:30 PM - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  5th Saturday Family Dinner and 
Halloween Party ( combined ) at the K of C hall. 
  
     Thanks to all your help and support. 
      
Sal Moreno     
Church Chairman 

   

 

         Seminarians Corner 

            Nick Adam 

Church 

  Sal Moreno 

Please continue to pray for vocations.  

 We need more priests 



           

 

Happy Autumnal Equinox Greetings to all! 

 

     During September our 4th Degree Honor Guard participated in two very special events.  First, and most important was the 
funeral mass for Father Pat Smith, PFN at St. Peter's in Jackson on September 4th. Special thanks to Bob Leo, PFN, Frank 
Sharp, Dewayne Klutz, Roland Stewart and Frank Polizzi, PFN who joined with State Master Bill O'Connor and several oth-
ers to make up the Honor Guard at the mass. In addition, Sir Knights Tom Zettler, PSD (Lector), Robert Connor (Prayers of 
the Faithful) and Monsignor Elvin Sunds (Eulogy) each lent a Meridian presence to a beautiful send off for our friend Fr. 
Patrick Riley Smith.  Others riding the bus over to Jackson to pay their last respects were John Bennett PFN, Ken Wood-
ward, and Teresa LaBiche and yours truly.  
 
     Second, the Honor Guard was a part of the Silver Rose Ceremony at St. Joseph Church on September 13th.  Participants 
there included Tom Zettler, PSD, Frank Polizzi, PFN, Bob Connor, Roland Stewart, Howard McCarty, Frank Sharp, 
Dewayne Klutz, Sal Moreno, Bob Leo, PFN, PJ Carter, PGK, Richard Moody and Larry Birzer.  
In addition State Deputy Jim McCraw, Father Frank Cosgrove, Deacon Jason Johnston along with GK David Viger, among 
others, were a part of the ceremony.  
Well done all the way around! 
 
     Upcoming we will have our annual flag retirement ceremony on November 10th. We will again be piggybacking on the 
Deceased Members Mass that night. Details will be forthcoming.  
 
 Hope you all have a great month! 
 
 John Harwell 
 Faithful Navigator 
 1 COR 12 4-7 
 

 

 

 

     On September 6th we held our Labor Day picnic at the Hall.  Special thank you to PJ Carter for organizing the event in 
my absence.  Thank you also to John Bennett, Howard McCarty, Sal Moreno, Frank Sharp, Ed Shamp, and Roland Stewart 
for helping setup, do the cooking, and clean up for our picnic.  I know there were a few others that helped and my apologies 
for not mentioning you.   
     
     On a Catholic Community note:  Pope Francis has declared the upcoming year to be the Jubilee of the Year of Mercy.  
Soon our Knights, along with other organizations from our catholic community, will be hearing about this.   
One question.   Can you name one of the corporal works of Mercy? 

 

Tau Iosia 

Council Chairman 
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         Fourth Degree 

            John Harwell, FN 

Council    

  Tau Iosia 



 

Membership 

 David Stephens 
 

Brother Knights, 
 
     As of this writing, I am not aware of any new applicants for membership. However, I am excitedly optimistic that we will 
have new applicants during the month of October. I say this because we have planned a membership drive for the weekend of 
October 24-25th after each Mass. We will need “A Few Good Men” (No, I do not mean the Marines {smile), I’m talking about 
the men of Council 802) to assist with recruitment during that weekend. Of course, as usual, we are seeking new members on 
a daily basis. Let me know if you are willing to help after one or more of the Masses (601-938-5757). “Membership is truly a 
team effort!” 
 
     There is a 1st Degree Exemplification scheduled for Tuesday, October 20th, 6:30 pm if we have any applicants.   We have 
plenty of time to recruit applicants and have them scheduled for the 20th. 
 
     Also, there is a 4th Degree Exemplification scheduled for Saturday, October 24th, (Time-TBA), in D’Iberville, MS.  All 
you 3rd Degree Knights, please contact Faithful Navigator, John Harwell (or GK David Viger), and let him know you wish to 
participate in this exemplification. 
 
     As always, we are “in search of” membership applications – No Applications = No Degree.  Seek out those who you be-
lieve might be qualified and interested and plant a seed…  
 
Exemplifications in October: 

1st Degree – Tuesday, October 20th, 6:30 p.m., Meridian, MS. if necessary 
4th Degree – Saturday, October 24th, Time-TBA, D’Iberville, MS. 

 
     Additionally, Sir Knights planning to attend and observe the 4th Degree Exemplification should also notify John Harwell 
and David Viger of your intentions. 
 
Thanking you in advance for your support! 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
David T. Stephens 
Membership Chairman 
 

                           Lecturer 

                          John Bennett, PGK 
 
 
 

     For the record, I just want to take a few moments to recognize some fellow Knights who were instrumental in preparing for 
the annual Labor Day Pic-nick. (sic) There are always some Knights that nobody actually see doing the all important job of 
procuring the "stuff". P. J. Carter and Tau Iosia , really nice job. Meat Makers Roland Stewart and Howard "The Pest" did a 
nice job of preparing the high end beef for cooking. Sal Moreno "Chicken Man", Frank Sharp, and Ed Shamp are the Grill 
Masters. I'm not even going to try and get all the names of the clean up crew that put it back like we found IT. 
 
     It was gratifying to see our Chaplain Fr. Frank Cosgrove and Deacon Jason Johnston in the mix. Fifty years and counting 
for Father Frank Cosgrove, Meridian's Man of the Year. What a blessing to have had him in our midst these past years. Speak-
ing of blessings, Deacon Jason Johnston is about a year away from being ordained. Brother Nick Adam even showed up to 
add to the festivities. Good to see em' all.   
 
     Just as a reminder, on Tuesday, 29 September, at 6:30 PM at the K of C Hall there will be a Vocations Program. (Fr. San-
chez and Deacon Jason will discuss why they wanted to become priests.  It will be Pot Luck (which means-bring a side dish) 
with the Knights providing the main course meat. Please RSVP to John Bennett PGK @ 601-483-6878 if you can attend. No 
ID required. Leave message, an actual human will take notes. 
 
Thanks 
John Bennett, PGK 



 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 Brother Knights 

  

     By the time you receive this the 40 Days for Life campaign will be well underway.  It is being held from September 23rd 

through November 1st.  I ask all Fellow Knights to join thousands of Pro-Life participants in daily prayer during this cam-

paign.  The daily intentions and prayer are being posted on the Knights of Columbus Facebook page.  Join together in saving 

the next life. 

  

     Meanwhile our House and Senate leaders began their plans on Thursday, September 24th, to avoid a politically risky shut-

down next week, moving to separate an angry and bitter debate over abortion from a must-pass bill to keep government agen-

cies open. 

  

     After Pope Francis addressed a joint meeting of Congress, Speaker John Boehner told his leadership team he would imme-

diately put a plan to defund Planned Parenthood into legislative vehicle known on Capitol Hill as "reconciliation," which can-

not be filibustered in the Senate. 

  

     The speaker's team argues that by putting the provision in a reconciliation bill, there's a good chance it will be approved in 

both chambers of Congress and it will force the President to use his veto pen. Progress is being made but much work lies 

ahead. 

  

     PLEASE PRAY THAT OUR CONGRESSIONAL LEADERS WILL SHUT OFF FUNDING TO PLANNED              

PARENTHOOD. 

  

     Speaking of Pope Francis, I hope all of you were able to listen to his address to Congress. While Pope Francis spoke on 

several topics, below are the comments made by Pope Francis concerning Pro-Life. 

  

                                                              Defending Human Life  
  

     “The Golden Rule also reminds us of our responsibility to protect and defend human life at every stage of its development.  

This conviction has led me, from the beginning of my ministry, to advocate at different levels for the global abolition of the 

death penalty.  I am convinced that this way is the best, since every life is sacred, every human person is endowed with an 

inalienable dignity, and society can only benefit from the rehabilitation of those convicted of crimes.  

  

     Recently my brother bishops here in the United States renewed their call for the abolition of the death penalty. Not only do 

I support them, but I also offer encouragement to all those who are convinced that a just and necessary punishment must never 

exclude the dimension of hope and the goal of rehabilitation.” 

  

God bless each of you. Have a great day every day. LIFE IS PRECIOUS. 

Darrell, Pro-Life 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Pro Life 

Darrell Hover 

Please continue to pray the Rosary to end Abortion 

in  our  lifetime 



 

    October Birthdays 

 

3rd Howard Turberville, Jr.  4th Curtis Brown  6th Joshua Maeda  7th Fr. Francis Cosgrove 
 

8th Daniel & David Smith  9th Jordan Zettler 14th Bill Webster  15th Richard Semmes 
 

 21st Mike Miller  22nd Fr. Jerry Daniels 23rd Louis Bailey, Jr. 24th David Blanks, Freddie McCoy, Jr. & Don Souligny 
 

25th Br. Rafael Anguiano 28th Johnnie Walters, Jr. 30th James Dawson 31st  Joseph Hollern   

 

 

 

 

     

 

      St. Patrick School News:  Spaghetti Dinner 10/24/2015, 11 AM – 7 PM.   This is one of the school's fundraisers.  Please 

stop by and get some and help out the school. 

      

      Speaking of food.  Have you dropped by on Wednesday night for dinner?  The cost is only $5 adult, $3 child - maxi-

mum is $20.  Where can you eat for $20?  Best part is that all proceeds go to the school.  So come join us for fellowship and 

help out the school at the same time. 

 

CYM: 

     Search retreat for Juniors and Seniors will be held November 20-22 in Gallman, MS.  The Knights pay 1/3 of the cost for 

all attending, but more importantly make sure you mark your calendar and pray for all those attending this most spiritual 

event. 

 

Youth Events: 

     Creative Contraption Contest will be held October 9th.  We are also having the Columbus Poster Contest on that day, 

too.  I will need volunteers.  I don't have a time yet.  When I do I will send out an email and put it on Facebook.  Please help 

out.  Speaking of helping out, if you gave me items for the Creative Contraption Contest please remind me so I can put your 

name on our volunteer list.  We got enough stuff that I spent ZERO dollars on supplies.  That means I spent my entire $150 

budget on prizes.  When we go this it not only gives better prizes for the kids, but gave the school an extra $30 from scripts 

we purchased.  A special thanks to Cassandra Klutz and her boyfriend, Raven, who helped me build 50 bags for this event. 

 

     The topic for the Youth Essay has been announced.  "Why President Kennedy's Words Still Matter."  We haven't gotten 

a lot of response from the youth in this program.  I REALLY need help to get the word out on this one.  Ask youth you 

know if they are doing it.  Encourage them to do it.  The last two years I challenged someone to do it.  Both responded and 

one won state.   So please get involved and ask. 

 

     If you made it to this point in the Youth Newsletter column it means you are interested in our Youth Programs.  We 

NEED a volunteer to take over this program.  Please talk to me about taking over.  I promise I'll help you learn until you 

take over on your own.  Trust me --- You will have fun. 

 

Dave Klutz 
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Special on Youth from     

  Dave Klutz, DGK 



Special from     

  Dave Klutz, DGK 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you were not able to attend our meetings on September 1st, here is a recap 

 
Grand Knight Report: Our first 5th Saturday dinner was a huge success.  Thanks to all who helped to put this event together.  A 
special thanks to Sal Moreno for his outstanding cooking!  Congrats to Rick Norman and Patrick Quito on making their 2nd de-
gree.  We are hoping to have a 2nd degree event here in Meridian sometime in September-November.  Did you get a copy of the link 
to the Knights of Columbus Google calendar?  If not please let me know.  There will be no Grand Knight or Deputy Grand Knight at 
the September 15th meeting.  We are sad to announce that a brother of our council, Fr. Pat Smith, has passed away.  
 
Communications: We received a thank you letter for our participation as pallbearers.  
 
Church:  September 11th will be World Day of Peace.  Please take a moment on Friday to pray for peace.  September 13th the 4th 
Degree will take part in the Silver Rose Ceremony at St. Joseph.  Saturday, September 9th at 5:00 Mass at St. Patrick we will have 
our Corporate Mass.  Remember to wear your green shirt and sit up front on the left.  On Tuesday, October 13th, we will have our 
Columbus Day Mass.  During the month of October we will be saying the rosary before every mass. 
 
Council: We will have our  Labor Day picnic on September 6th at 6:30 at the Knights of Columbus Hall.   Bring a side dish or des-
sert.  
 
Membership: Congratulations to Sam Coleman, Patrick Quito, and Archie McKinley for completing their First Degree. There is a 
2nd degree on August 25th and 4th Degree August 27th. If you are interest please let us know so we can get you registered. 
 
 Community: Our next visit to East Mississippi State Hospital will be October 22nd. We are looking for musically talented Knights 
or family members.   Thanks to more volunteers from the Naval Air Station we were able to finish the Brush for Kindness project. 
October 31st will be our next 5th Saturday meal.   
 
Family: Don't forget our Labor Day picnic.  We are also having our first lecture on September 29th.  Our next 5th Saturday meal 
will be on Halloween.   
 
Youth: We are still looking for Youth Chairman. Please think about it!  The Creative Contraption Contest will be October 9th.  I 
need 45 items to fill the bags.  I am bring the bags to the school September 17th, so please get those items to me soon.  We will also 
have our Columbus Day Poster contest on the same day. So I need a couple of volunteers to act as judges. 
 
Pro Life: 40 days of Life will be conducted September 23 – November 1. Watch the website for the daily prayer. We will also be 
saying a prayer during each meeting to end abortions.  
 
BINGO: We are still having issues with our console.   We gave over $16,000 in prizes last month.  Pass the word, we always need 
more players and helpers.    
 
4th Degree: Honor guard will be going to Fr. Pat Smith's funeral.  We will also have an honor guard at the Silver Rose Ceremony.  
 
Lecturer: We will have our first 5th Tuesday lecture September 29th.   The topic will be “Why I became a Priest”. All are invited to 
the potluck and talk. We sent out invitations to all Altar Servers.  Remember this is for ALL Catholics members.  Just let John Ben-
nett know if you plan to attend so we can order the right amount of food. 
 
Good of the Order:  We approved $400 from the RSVP funds given to us by Supreme to be given to the Priest Education Fund. 
We also approved the $325 request to replace the BINGO sign in front of our hall.  We also approved $250 to be used for the 5th 
Tuesday lecture to purchase food. 
 
Knight of the Month:  Fr Pat Smith                  Family of the Month:  Bob and Rosie Connor  
 
David Klutz, DGK 



October 2015 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    

* 1st Degree        

Exemplification 
if there are any   

candidates,       
otherwise     

meeting will  
begin at 7:30pm 

1 
 
 

Adoration  

St  Aloysius 

Chapel  

12 Noon to 8PM 

2 3 
 

October Fest at St. 

Joseph Church 

10:00 AM 

 

Rosary 5pm Mass 

4 
 

 

 

 

 
Rosary 8:30 Mass  

&  

11:00 o’clock Mass  

5 6 
 
 
 

Business Meeting 

7:30pm  

7 
 
 
 

Bingo 6pm 

8 
 

Adoration  

St  Aloysius 

Chapel  

12 Noon to 8PM 

KC Responsibility 

9 

 

 

 

Creative          

Contraption and 

Poster Contests   

St Patrick School 

10 
 
 
 

Rosary 5pm Mass 

11 
 

 

 

 

 
Rosary 8:30 Mass  

&  

11:00 o’clock Mass  

12 13 
 
 

Columbus Day 

Mass and        

Potluck Supper 

6:30 PM 

14 
 
 
 

Bingo 6pm 

15 
 
 

Adoration  

St  Aloysius 

Chapel  

12 Noon to 8PM 

16 17 
 
 
 

Rosary 5pm Mass 

18 

 

 

 

 

 
Rosary 8:30 Mass  

&  

11:00 o’clock Mass  

19 20 
 

* 1st Degree        

Exemplification   
and 

Business Meeting 

6:30pm  

21 
 
 

 
Bingo 6pm 

22 
 

East Mississippi 

Visitation 6pm 

Adoration  

St  Aloysius 

Chapel  

12 Noon to 8PM 

23 24 

Membership 

Drive after each 

W/E Mass 

St Patrick School 

Spaghetti Dinner    

11:00 am until 

7:00pm 

25 

Membership 

Drive after each 

W/E Mass 

 
Rosary 8:30 Mass  

&  

11:00 o’clock Mass 

  

26 27 
 
 
 

4th Degree 

 Meeting 7:30pm  

28 
 
 
 

Bingo 6pm 

29 
 
 

Adoration  

St  Aloysius 

Chapel  

12 Noon to 8PM 

30 31 
 

5th Saturday  

Supper 6:30 PM             

 

 

 

 

Please continue to pray for vocations.  

 We need more priests 
Meridian Knights of Columbus Homepage  

http://www.kofc802.org 

Abortion Kills  

 the Innocent 

Please wish a  

Happy Birthday to  

all whose names  

appear on Page 10 

Please continue to 

pray the Rosary to 

end Abortion in  

our  lifetime 


